
¶ Thursday 22nd February 

Literacy/Numeracy           

Parent Information Session  

6:00-7:30pm 

¶ Monday 26th February     

Annual General Meeting  

6pm-Nibbles                

6:30pm Start 

¶ Wednesday 28th February           

School Tour & Open            

Morning 9:00am 

¶ Friday 2rd March                     

School Photo Day/SAPSASA 

Swimming 

¶ Monday 5th March                 

Pupil Free Day                        

(OSHC service available) 

¶ Friday 9th March           

Sports Day 

¶ Monday 12th March                

Adelaide Cup Day                    

¶ Thursday 15th March       

Volunteer Training Day 

Morning Session              

9:00-10:30am                  

Evening Session               

6:00-7:30pm 

¶ Monday 19th March                 

Governing Council Meeting 

7:00pm 

¶ Fri 30th March/Mon 2nd April   

Good Friday/Easter Mon 

¶ Tues 3rd April - Fri 6th April 

Family Interview Week 

¶ Friday 13th April              

Casual Day                        

Last day of Term  
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committed to consolidating our 60 minute 

daily numeracy block introduced in 2013 and 

in line with Australian Curriculum         

requirements. 

During this time students will be engaged in a 

range of activities including mental routines, 

problem solving situations and lots of 

discussion and reflection on using a range of 

strategies. Students will be explicitly taught a 

range of mathematical skills and knowledge 

in line with the Australian Curriculum Strands 

of:  

1. Number and Algebra 

2. Statistics and Probability 

3. Geometry and Measurement 

and a range of Proficiencies and                 

Capabilities including: 

1. Problem Solving 

2. Fluency 

3. Understanding  

4. Reasoning 

Parents and family members of new         

Reception students will attend a 

Numeracy and Literacy Workshop this 

Thursday February 22nd from 6:00-

7:30pm on how to best support their 

children with Numeracy and Literacy 

learning at home. This session will be 

repeated and offered to all family 

members later in the year during 

Numeracy Week.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Gulfview Heights Primary School  
òWorking Together to reach New Heightsó 

   Numeracy - A Major Focus in 2018 

Research shows that highly developed       

Numeracy and Literacy capabilities strongly 

contribute to the social, economic and         

physical well being of individuals.  

Our Site Improvement Plan clearly outlines 

our rationale for Numeracy being a priority in 

2018. Our plans clearly identify actions and 

initiatives for improving the Numeracy 

outcomes of ALL learners, the level of  

resourcing needed to support our Numeracy 

programs, staff professional learning and 

specified targets for improving student    

learning. These plans will be presented at 

the AGM and be made available thereafter 

on our school website. 

This site priority clearly aligns with the DECD 

Literacy & Numeracy First Strategy released 

in 2017. This strategy aims to prepare all 

young people for the future by enabling them 

to become confident and powerful learners, 

who use Numeracy and Literacy successfully 

in every aspect of their lives. 

The Australian Curriculum defines Numeracy 

as the knowledge and skills to use 

Mathematics confidently across all learning 

areas in school and in life. It involves 

students recognising the role mathematics 

plays in the world and having the 

dispositions and capabilities to use 

mathematical knowledge and skills          

purposefully.  

For these reasons staff are highly           



 

         

Bushfire Safety 

Bushfires and Your Childõs School or Preschool 

A Guide for Families 

Parents are encouraged to access a new brochure which 

provides important information about what our schools/

preschools will do on a catastrophic fire day or in the event 

of a fire. 

 

Bushfires can occur at any time during summer. Itôs       

important that our families understand our Site Emergency 

Plan are prepared and have a plan in place for their family 

when these situations arise.  

 

If there is a bushfire emergency while children are onsite 

we will keep them safe until the danger has cleared even if 

this is outside of normal school hours.  

 

For a copy of the brochure visit www.decd.sa.gov.au and 

search óbushfire brochureô.  

Gulfview Heights Primary School has a Bushfire Action Plan 

(BAP) in place due to our moderate-high bushfire risk rating.  

This can be accessed on our website via the bushfire info link 

on the home page. 

The BAP encompasses a range of strategies and                

responsibilities in preparation for bushfire season, a plan of 

action in the event of a fire on site or immediate vicinity to our 

school, and school response to a óTotal Fire Ban dayô or fire 

reported within the  local district. 

It is essential that all members of the school community are 

familiar with our Bushfire Action Plan. Throughout terms 1 & 4 

of each year information from our BAP will be communicated 

via our newsletter as a reminder of our responsibilities in   

ensuring everyoneôs safety during Bushfire Season. 

The following information indicates the action taken to date as 

a school in   preparing our site for Bushfire Season. 

¶ An Emergency Response team has been established. 

¶ Emergency drills have been carried out by staff with 

students. 

¶ All staff are familiar with our BAP and their              

responsibilities. 

¶ Administration staff has received training in the       

operation of sprinkler and water systems. 

¶ Administration staff monitor ABC radio 891 AM for 

bushfire information. 

¶ All trees have been trimmed and gutters cleaned.  

¶ Timber and paintwork is well maintained. 

¶ The gym has been identified as our Bushfire Ready 

Area in the event of a fire. 

¶ A Bushfire Ready Kit of emergency supplies is kept. 

¶ Student and staff medications have been listed and 

can be easily accessed and transported to Bushfire 

Ready area in the gym. 

¶ Student rolls and staff/visitor registers are to be taken 

to Bushfire Ready area in event of fire. 

¶ Regular information regarding our Bushfire                   

Management Strategy and potential school closure 

ócode red, catastrophicô days is communicated to all 

families. 

 

Please familiarise yourself with this information and ask any 

questions if unsure of our BAP procedures outlined.  The 

next newsletter will contain information relating to óTotal Fire 

Ban Daysõ and the school response to a fire reported within 

the local district. 

Acquaintance Night  

It was great to see some new faces attend our Acquaintance 

Night last Monday, as we welcomed our new staff and        

families to our school for the 2018 school year. The many 

positive  comments and reflections about the start to the 

school year by parents/carers was reaffirming for staff. 

http://www.decd.sa.gov.au


School Fees School Dress Code Policy 

Governing Council approved the updated School Dress Code 

Policy in 2017.  This policy can be obtained through the front 

office or school website. 

This policy has been developed in accordance with our 

Sunsmart policy and Child Safety guidelines. We ask that you 

take the time to discuss this policy with your children and make 

every effort to adhere to the school dress code requirements in 

the interest of student safety. 

Please feel free to discuss this policy with any member of   

Governing Council or the Principal should you have any       

concerns or queries regarding the wearing of school dress 

code. 

Additionally, all teachers will discuss this policy at length with 

students to ensure we uphold our school expectations and 

maintain the highest degree of safety and duty of care to our 

students. 

Thank you for your continued support in the implementation of 

this policy.   

        Early Years Room 6 Snippet  

This term in EY6 we have been getting to 

know each other and learning about how all 

families are different. We have created 

beautiful self portraits using oil pastels that 

have brightened up our classroom. We have 

been learning about the five different     

emotions we each experience and what these 

look like. In Maths we are learning about  

number patterns and in Science we are       

beginning to learn about water. We are all 

looking forward to Sports day in week 6.  

 

 

Late last year Governing Council polled the school community 

to alter the standard sum of materials and services charges 

per student. After a favourable poll and the approval of the       

Governing Council the legally recoverable school fees for 2018 

have been set at $310 per student. This does not include 

individual class excursions, swimming lessons etc. Invoices 

will be forwarded to families from next week and we have  

EFTPOS available to assist with payment of fees through the 

front office or bank transfer online. 

Unless an instalment plan has been negotiated with the 

Finance Officer, all Materials and Services charges need 

to be paid in full by the end of Term 1 in line with our 

school Debt Collection Policy. 

Pupil Free Day Dates 

Please note the following dates which have been approved by 

Governing Council for 2018: 

¶ Monday 5th March - Pupil Free Day 

¶ Friday 8th June - Pupil Free Day  

¶ Monday 30th July - Pupil Free Day 

¶ Friday 31st August - School Closure Day 

¶ Friday 2nd November-Pupil Free Day 

OSHC will be available on all dates above. 

 

Save the Date - Volunteer Training 2018 

 

Thursday 15th March 

Morning Session 9:00-10:30am 

Evening Session 6:00-7:30pm 



 

 

Monday February 26th 

6.30-8.00pm 

Drinks and Nibbles available from 6.00pm onwards 

Come and share our highlights and achievements of 2017. 

All school members are invited to attend our Annual General Meeting  

and nominate for our new Governing Council in 2018. 

Our Annual Report will be made available on the evening and on our website after the AGM.   

Nominations for Governing Council will be taken from the floor or alternatively  

contact Mrs Tanya Lancaster (Governing Council Chairperson) 

 or Chris Zunis (Principal). 

We look forward to seeing you there! 

Do you like to sing, dance or act?  
Are you in Year 6/7?  
Want to try something new and challenging? 

Everyone is welcome!                              
Then the Festival of Music  

Performance Troupe is for you! 
 
Audition bookings open on Monday,       
February 13, 2018! 
Audition bookings close on Wednesday, March 
29, 2018. 

Weekly rehearsals are held at 2 locations: 
         North - Enfield Primary on Tuesdays 
         South - Hamilton Secondary College on Wednesdays  
 
Rehearsals are from 4.15 - 6.15 pm. There will also be a few Sunday 
workshops. 
Each troupe will be involved in 6 performances accompanying the 
massed choirs at the Festival Theatre between the 17th and 28th       
September, 2018. 
 
Ask your choir, drama or dance teacher or principal for more                
information. Check out our website: www.festivalofmusic.org.au  or call 

http://www.musicfest.sa.edu.au/

